

Tilston School Association



Tilston Parochial C of E Primary School, Church Road, Tilston, Malpas, Cheshire. SY14 7HB.
TSA Committee: Joint Chair: Lucy Cheshire & Donna Adair, Treasurer: Kirsty Edgington, Secretary: Sam Andrews
Email – tilstonchair@gmail.com Twitter - [@TilstonTSA](https://twitter.com/TilstonTSA)

Charity Registration No. 1200395

TSA Meeting 03/07/23 – 1.30pm School Library

1. Apologies:

Lucy Mills, Katie Jones, Kirsty Edgington, Muriel Birch, Mrs Mort

2. Agree minutes of last meeting 05/06/23 – Agreed unanimously.

3. Debrief Summer BBQ: Banked £2123.39. costs £814.55 (£120 – drinks and still have in excess of 30% of drinks left over for future use).

Profit. £1203.63 (£596 raffle)

£420 circus. Main cost.

Proposed that it is lovely to put on an event for the children at the end of the year that is donations only, so that no one is excluded.

DA suggested 50p stalls work well e.g. nail in the bail, splat the rat etc.– need possibly manned by the children.

Year 6 stalls worked very well and good process for the children – business plans etc.

Next year - £10 challenge year 6's. Year 5 run a 'games area' as a class – coconut shy, nail in a bail.

BBQ worked well – see if Martin Allwood would be happy to run it again next year.

4. Fathers day sale: £36 raised.

5. KS2 production Grandparents 4th July @ 1.15pm – Refreshments

KE & DA can help.

Tea, coffee and biscuits. **DA to bring biscuits, milk, sugar along.** LC has tea and coffee

Donations. On arrival and possibly interval. Use hot tap in staff room and fill flasks.

Where to serve?? **Need to confirm with KM**

KA will produce donations signs.

6. KS2 production 4th & 5th July @6.30 Refreshments: Beer, cans, - charge same as Summer. **KA – to produce price list**

KE doing, crisps, chocolate, prosecco. Glasses. DA pint glasses.

Tuesday: LC, KA, KE

Interval 7.30pm.

KE floats

Wednesday: LC, ask LM and KJ and Jo Gretton

7. Leavers BBQ 13 July 6-8pm

Martin Shaw on BBQ.

MB is helping.

LC – burgers and baps – x 20 (5 veggie)

8. Uniform Sale platform update

DA has trialled the purchase procedure – possible problems with quality control of the stock. We have a process to refund if needed.

LC and DA to check all the stock – update the descriptions

LC proposes to purchase some sized hangers.

After the 3 months trial up in September. - % charge. (LC needs to confirm, approx. 15%).

September onwards – we need to find a person to run the 2nd hand uniform.

9. New Reception Parents & Succession Plan:

MB and SA stepping down.

CHD – mum would also help out on the committee.

Roles to fill: Secretary.

KA proposed we put a poster out: “We need your help” secretary and uniform manager.

New parents have been added to the WhatsApp group.

AGM – cheese and wine to drum up enthusiasm.

LC proposed - A year ago idea muted of class reps. Each class has a parent class rep to communicate with TSA. E.g CHD class rep for reception that her child is in. Idea being that have 4 class reps in addition to TSA. They would run 1 event per year, supported by TSA.

Suggested that it may be easier for someone to help for 1 event rather than standing on the TSA as a whole. Could be a competitive spirit to see which class could raise the most with their event.

Reservations were discussed but concluded worth a trial.

How will we recruit – needs to come from Mrs Mort – ‘we want to make it inclusive for all’.

LC will Set up a meeting with Mrs Mort to discuss.

10. Understanding difference: Relating to autism, asperges, dyslexia and all the ‘names for different ways of learning’. KA proposed we put on a workshop in school (similar to the ama-sing, healthy food etc.)

KM is looking into different providers.

TSA agreed for Mrs Mort to look into the options.

LC proposed that we could look into sessions that could be aimed at parents also. TSA were all keen to look into sessions on bullying.

11. Wish List updates – Pe Kit quality – in hand waiting for supplier to get back to us – tops are with Darts, replacements ordered and not yet invoiced out to us, so will hopefully just replace FOC. Future wear and wash quality of the tops will need to be monitored.
12. Camp Curiosity – TSA Agreed to £2000 = half the total cost for next year. Will cover the outdoor learning curriculum. Propose to link to curriculum being covered at the time. Committed to 12 months. (each class 3 sessions per half term).
13. Pathways to Write TSA have agreed to £1750. Compared to Little Wandle which has had a huge impact. 1 off spending commitment.

14. Dates for next school year

First meeting

1.30pm Tuesday 12th September.

AGM: TBC - approx. 6 weeks after start of term (need to provide 6 weeks notice of date).

Fri 22 September 8am – Breakfast Event meet new parents

KA will write to village bakery and ask for white baps.

LC to source sausage and bacon from previous suppliers.

Do we want a 'bag for school' clothes pick up.

LC will liaise with KE re the date but proposed for Wednesday 13th September. TSA all agreed.

15. AOB inc date of next meeting:

Tuesday 12th September 1.30pm

Daily mile: LM has suggested it would be beneficial to reintroduce this. How do we canvass parent opinion?

TSA agreed that the TSA WhatsApp is a notification platform for advising parents of TSA events.

Perhaps it should be a link in the newsletter as this goes out to everybody.

suggested that LM gathers a small group of parents and arranges a time to sit and discuss with Mrs Mort.

Parent committee is in progress of being reformed – Mrs Mort is has suggested that she's looking into ways to meet that work for all.